


impoundment. The lllinois Environmental Protection Agency only requires inundation maps and
emergency plans to be developed for high-hazard dams. | ask that these be required for all coal ash
impoundments in order to more adequately prepare and protect the public against the catastrophic
impacts of a spill. | also ask for closure plans for every impoundment, including alternative assessments
for final site remediation.

The IPCB should continue to consider the implementation of state coal ash rules that incorporate
required elements of the Federal rule and adequately protect water resources threatened by coal ash
disposal sites, including, but not limited to:

1. Ashorter two-year timeline for implementation and clean-up.

2. Better consideration of potential impacts on surface waters through groundwater contamination.

3. Avrequirement for alternatives analysis prior to corrective action implementation

4. Full site remediation of all coal ash sites, with ash removed to a dry landfill away from water.

5. Provisions for transparency and timely public notice about any reuse of coal ash.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input. In order to protect our communities avoid the
devastating effects of coal ash spills, | ask that you consider my comments as you complete your review
process. If you have questions, please feel free to call me at (618) 296-4408.

Sincerely,
Pl R

Matt Brandmeyer, AICP
Planning & Development Administrator

Cc: Tom Hawkins, Deputy Administrator
Leah Dettmers, Sustainability Coordinator
Steve Brendel, Stormwater Coordinator



